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Hello Senators, 
 
I hope your summer is going well.  
 
What a great time I had at the CT Summer Picnic Meeting, it was well 
attended with 34 people, we had guests from ME, NH, and MA and I was 

glad our NVP Dana and wife Cyndi were able to attend. A great Big Thank You to Jack 
and Sue Pasquale for Chairing the Picnic meeting and the after party. 
 
On August 3th we had a small group attend VT Summer Picnic (3), on August 4th NH 50th 
Anniversary/Picnic (7) in attendance. We had a great time at both. 
 
I am looking for a “Forgotten Senator” Committee Chairperson to join our team. 
 
I hope you will participate in the National Programs, “Wreaths Across America” and 
“Wheelchairs for Kids”.  Our Return the Favor Event is the Southington Jaycees Apple 
Harvest Fried Dough Booth, October 4-6 and October 11-13, 2024, Please let me know 
when you can help. 
 
For Fundraising (Now that Amazon Smiles was discontinued) We are doing Raise Right 
Gift Certificate Program, for more information contact me. 
 
As I am writing this article, Cathy D, Michele T, Nancy G and I went to the Region II & 
III Summer picnic in Quakertown PA on 8/24. Region One was well represented as also 
in attendance were Dick & Bonnie St Jean (NH) and Bob & Carol King (VT) and Jessica 
Kling  (CT/MD) what a great day.  
 
I can not believe that Fall will be upon us very soon. 
 
Upcoming events / Save the Date: 
September 8th- CT Wine Social at Gouveia Vineyards 1339 Whirlwind Hill Rd, Walling-
ford  
October 18-20, 2024 - Region One Fall Frolic in Shelburne, NH 
October 27, 2024 - Eastside Restaurant Social 2pm in New Britain, CT 
November 16, 2024 - Hartford Wolf Pack Fundraiser, Hartford, CT 
 
In Senate and Friendship,  
President Bonnie #69956 
860-306-0908/ blaisboj@aol.com  
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From THE TrEAsUrEr 
Is it just me, or does the time seem to fly by for 
everyone?  As we end one senate year we look 
back at the memories and look forward to 
collecting new ones in our new senate year 
which started July 1.   

Congratulations to Bonnie Blaisdell, Senator 69956 on her 
election as the Connecticut JCI Senate president for 2024-
2025.  Rounding out the new board is Vice-president 
Michele Tarantino, Senator 63380, Treasurer Jack 
Pasquale, Senator 32806, and COB Marybeth Kaczynski, 
Senator 67636.  We are looking forward to other senators 
stepping forward to be on Bonnie’s “Better Together” 
team.    

Thank you, thank you, thank you to Peter Falk, Senator 
38891, and Lou Blumenfeld, Senator 49713, for your 
generous donations to the General Fund, and your support 
of the Connecticut JCI Senate.  

The CT JCI Senate budget for 2024-2025 was adopted at 
the summer picnic social and budget meeting on July 20, 
2024 at the VFW hall in Niantic.  Please see the approved 
budget elsewhere in this newsletter.   

Looking back over the year I am happy to report our State 
of Connecticut Annual Business report was filed on 
February 9, 2024, well in advance of the March 5, 2024, 
deadline, and we received a confirmation letter that our 
business filing has been accepted.  Failure of a business to 
timely file the report is subject to administrative 
dissolution.   

As a 501(c)(3) tax-exempt organization, we are required 
to make an annual filing with the IRS to maintain our tax-
exempt status. The filing must be made by the 15th day of 
the 5th month after the close of our tax year. Our tax year 
ended December 31, 2023 and the necessary Form 990-N 
(e-Postcard) filing was made, Tuesday, August 27, 2024 
and its acceptance was confirmed.   
 
Our September 1, 2024 quarterly dues billings to the US 
JCI Senate were timely filed and paid.  Thank you and a 
shout out for the cooperation of the 23 members due for 
the 1st quarter billing cycle paying their dues early.   We 
currently have 121 members.   

Our Raise Right program continues to generate funds for 
the Senate.  If you haven’t signed up yet to take advantage 
of the ease to purchase gift cards and help the Senate, just 

enter the enrollment code 69E51EJZFL1D at 
www.raiseright.com. If you have any questions, contact 
Bonnie Blaisdell at blaisboj@aol.com.   

 

Just a reminder we now have a VENMO account for 
online payment for dues, donations, contributions, 
registration, etc.  The name of the Senate VENMO 
Account is JACK PASQUALE @CTJCI-SENATE.  The 
code for the account is 2517.  Please indicate in the notes 
section what the payment is for.  

Yours in the Senate and friendship, 

Jack Pasquale, Senator #32806 
 

sCHoLArsHip 
I’m very excited to serve as the Scholarship 
Chairman for this Senate year.  
 
The US JCI Senate Foundation will award fifty 
(50) $1,500 grants for college/university 
scholarships and ten (10) $1,000 grants for 

vocational scholarships.   
 
Last year’s recipients were Tessa Fabiano from Stamford, 
winner on the National level, who is attending the 
University of Miami, and Gianni Drab from Mystic who is 
attending Northeastern University. 
 
It is my mission to ensure we have not only two applicants 
for the general scholarship, but that we also have a 
vocational scholarship applicant to submit to nationals as 
well. 
 
If you know any high school seniors you would like to have 
apply, the scholarship applications can be found here. 
 
If you are interested in serving on the committee to judge 
applications, please do not hesitate to contact me to let me 
know.  The application process is now open and need to 
be postmarked by January 17th, 2025 to me and 
postmarked to Nationals by February 14th. 
 
In Senate and Friendship,  
 
Nancy Gianetti, Senator #69463 
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CHApLAin 
As Chaplain of the Connecticut JCI Senate. I 
look forward to hearing from all of you 
about the good, and sometimes the sad, that 
happens in our lives. 

 

It’s with a heavy heart we mourn the loss of our 
National President, Gary Pittenger, Senator 24804 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click here for the obituary. 
 

Labor Day and Back to School Thought 

Take a moment to reflect upon your life, your family 
and God’s gifts to you. 

Thank God for your ability to have made a living 
supporting yourself and family and pray for our children 

and educators as they strive for excellence in teaching 
and learning. 

 

Have a great day. 
 

Please send all submissions and/or correspondence 
directly to me pertaining to: 

 Celebrating the Lives of our Senators 

 Celebrating the Lives of Senators’ Families 

 Good News 

 Prayers for the Sick 

 

Vincent Lentini #47865   

90 Maple Lane, Boynton Beach, FL 33436 

amermailer@aol.com 203-494-5026 

Vincent Lentini, Senator #47865 

viCE prEsidEnT 
I am so excited to work with Bonnie this year to 
bring you a lot of activities and socials. I also 
have some ideas for fundraising. In addition to 
being the VP, I am also in charge of Wreaths 
Across America for the region (see page 4), as 
well as the National Program Manager for 

Enhanced Membership Benefits (see handout). I like to keep 
busy! 

It was my honor to attend the first ESSAC Meeting in Aruba 
in August, with fellow CT JCI Senators Karen Thomson and 
Sue Zetoff. After leaving ASAC, a new international group 
with English Speaking countries in the Americans and 
Carabbean were formed. Individuals can join this 
organization that includes Canada, Jamaica, Aruba, the USA 
and many more. While attending the first meeting I was able 
to participate in the formation of the bylaws as well as learn 
about the culture in Aruba and enjoy tours and amazing food. 
I will let everyone know where the meeting will be next 
year! 

I am not able to go to the Fall meeting in Tulsa because of a 
work commitment, but plan to attend the Winter and Year 
End events. If you haven’t been to a national event, I highly 
recommend it! There is something about a National event 
that give you new energy and excitement! Who wants to join 
me?? 

Michele Tarantino, Senator #63380 
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WrEATHs ACross AmEriCA 
I am excited to report that I had a meeting with CT’s veteran 
who is active with Wreaths Across America, Bob 
Westendorff. He filled me in on the work they do with the 
Middletown Vietnam Vets. December 14, 2024 is the date 
we go out and lay wreaths. In Middletown, there is a 
ceremony prior to the event. Here is what you need to 
know. 

You can get involved in several ways: 

1. Make a cash donation to purchase wreaths. 

2. Purchase wreaths yourself, on the WAA 
website, use code FL1122 

3. Participate in fundraisers. 

4. Sign up to be a volunteer (there will be a link 
on the website in November). 

5. Attend the event on the 14th and help lay 
wreaths to remember our fallen. 

I am planning on two fundraisers in CT. The first will be at 
Mission BBQ in Southington, where a portion of purchases 
will go to purchasing wreaths (Details TBD). I am also 
planning a jewelry fundraiser (in time for the holidays). 
Again, details TBD and shared. Do you have an idea for a 
fundraiser? Wreaths are $17 each, made with symbolic 
materials and delivered to the cemetery.  

I have a lot of information to share and will plan on doing a 
Zoom meeting for those who are interested. If you would 
like to order a wreath, it can be specifically for a loved one. 
The wreath can be placed at any cemetery.  Please do not 
hesitate to call or email me if you have any questions! 

Finally, the National Committee for WAA is looking to 
create a master list of all the veterans in the US JCI Senate. 
The following link will bring you to the survey. Please share 
the link with all the veterans you know! 

Veteran Information Survey  
 

Learn about Wreaths Across America's Mission to 
Remember, Honor and Teach  

 
Remembering those who served, 

Michele Tarantino, Senator #63380 

Region One Wreaths Across American Representative 

203-228-7461 

sEpTEmBEr dUEs BiLLing 
Bonnie Blaisdell  69956  *L 

Louis Blumenfeld 49713  *L 

Dennis Brooks  22569    L 

Alan Cashmore  59604    L 

George Connolly 14598    L 

Dave DeFlumeri 25965    L 

Peter Falk  38891    L 

Elizabeth Ford  65072    L 

Paul Fournier  54397    L 

Michael A Genovese 46708    L 

Nancy Gimbel  71069    R 

Michelle Narus  55904    L 

Nick Panayotou  34386    L 

Kenneth Scott  51318    L 

Edward Scheiffele 27554    R 

Paul Varhol  49771    L 

Robert Westendorff 55903    L 

Bill Wilson  33131    L 

Robert Woodworth 43068    L 

Jessica Kling  78271    R 

Louis Carloni  43345    L 

Karl Siegler  43182    L 

Paul Henderson  34868    L 
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September 

8  WINERY SOCIAL 
Gouveia Vineyards, Wallingford 

 
14 CA JCI SENATE SOCIAL 
 
19-22 US JCI SENATE FALL BOARD MEETING 
 Renaissance Hotel & Convention Center,  
 Tulsa, OK 
 
October 
3-6 FL JCI SENATE 40TH ANNIVERSARY BASH 
 El Caribe Resorts and Conference Center,  
 Daytona Beach Shores, FL 
 
4-6 REGION VI SENATE FALL MEETING 
 Quality Inn, Bismark, ND 
 
18-20 REGION ONE FALL FROLIC 
 Town and Country Inn and Resort,   
 Shelburne, NH 
 
18-20 REGION IV SENATE FALL MEETING 
 Four Points Sheraton Huntsville Airport 
 Huntsville, AL 
 
20 SENATOPICS NEWSLETTER ARTICLES DUE   
 For November - December issue  
 
27 OCTOBERFEST 
 East Side Restaurant, New Britain 
 
 
November 
16  HARTFORD WOLF PACK FUNDRAISER 
 Wolf Pack vs Providence Bruins, XL Center 
  
 
December 
20 SENATOPICS NEWSLETTER ARTICLES DUE  
 For January - February issue 

 UpComing EvEnTs 
rEgisTrATion Forms ArE on UsJCisEnATE.org 

 

January 
9-12 US JCI SENATE WINTER BOARD MEETING 
 Hilton New Orleans Airport, Kenner, LA 
 
15 NEFLA 
 
February 
16 SENATOPICS NEWSLETTER ARTICLES DUE  
 For March - April issue 

 

March 
14-16 REGION V SENATE SPRING FLING 
 Holiday Inn & Suites, Mount Pleasant, MI 
 
April 
11-13  REGION VI SENATE SPRING MEETING 
 AmericInn by Wyndham Branson & Convention Center 
 Branson, MO 
 
20 SENATOPICS NEWSLETTER ARTICLES DUE  
 For May - June issue 

May 
11-13  NC JCI SENATE 50TH ANNIVERSARY 
 Embassy Suites, Cary, NC 
 

June 
15-19 US JCI SENATE NATIONAL CONVENTION 
 Hilton Chicago/Northbrook, Northbrook, IL 
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I would like for you to send me your Birthday Month and Day ONLY. If you know one of the missing Birthday’s 
Also let me know. If your Birthday is in July, August or September- PLEASE GET ME YOUR INFO ASAP as I will 
do the drawing Between September 14th - 17th. The monthly winner will get a $5 Gift Certificate to Dunkin. Please 
help, see attached list. 
 
Bonnie Blaisdell, CT President 2024-2025 
blaisboj@aol.com or 860-306-0908 call or text or email w/ info  

Birthday Drawing 
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WHErE HAvE THE CT sEnATors BEEn? 
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THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 

Congratulations CT JCI Senate 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jack Pasquale, 32806 

US JCI Senate President 2002-03 

Sue Pasquale FR 017 

 

Dream Vacation Travels wishes to thank all CT 
JCI Senators who have had our agency plan 
and reserve their travel. Congratulations to 
the 2023-24 Executive Board and we know 
the Organization will 
have a successful year. 
Mention this ad when 
planning your next 
vacation by calling 
(860) 887-6481, or 
emailing dvtravels@hotmail.com and a $25 
donation will be made to the CT JCI Senate 
Scholarship or your favorite charity.  

Like us on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/
dreamvacationtravels 

Bill Potuchek #35278 and Elaine Potuchek FR #32 
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Here is an easy and painless way to help support the Connecticut JCI Senate each 
time you purchase a gift card through RaiseRight.  at absolutely no cost to you.  It’s 
simple.  You can sign up at www.raiseright.com using the enrollment code 
69E51EJZFL1D.  .   
 

 

 

 

 

Tax Deductible Donations are Welcome! 
 

The Connecticut JCI Senate is always looking for donations. If you would like to donate, we have many options 
for you: General Fund; Scholarship Fund; Forgotten Senator; or any other area you would like to designate.  Re-
member we are a 501(c)(3) organization, so your donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law.  
You may also use this form to update any of your information. 

 
Name ___________________________________________Senate#/FR#______________ 

 
Address ___________________________City_________________ State____ Zip_______ 

 
Home Phone _________________________ Cell Phone ___________________________ 

 
Email Address _____________________________________________________________ 

 
I wish to donate $_______ to: General Fund_____ Scholarship _____ Senatorship _______ 

 
Other ________________     I would like a receipt: Yes____ or No _____ 

 
Mail to: 

CT JCI Senate, INC.; C/O Treasurer Jack Pasquale; 21 Prospect Ave., Niantic, CT 06357 
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Jaycee Creed 
 

We Believe: 

That faith in God gives meaning and purpose to human life; 

That the brotherhood of man transcends the sovereignty of nations; 

That economic justice can best be won by free man 

Through free enterprise; 

That government should be of laws rather than of men; 

That earth’s greatest treasure lies in human personality;  

And that service to humanity is the best work of life 

C/O Jack Pasquale #32806 
21 Prospect Ave. 

Niantic, CT 06357 

 

CONNECTICUT JCI SENATE 
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CT JCI SENATE 
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